Week 3- Spring 1

This week we have continued with ‘Jack Frost’ as our book. We have also travelled to Antarctica. We set up the home corner as an airport. The children made their own passports, went to passport control, then baggage claim and then on the plane. This has been a very popular area and a great way of communicating and using role play. 

In maths, we have been looking at the part, part, whole model. This is partitioning a given number. For example – 6 – can be made up of 5 and 1, 4 and 2 and 3 and 3. The children have enjoyed using the different equipment to show this.

In the afternoon, for understanding of the world, we have continued with hibernation. Class 2 continuing with hedgehogs and Class 1 looking at squirrels. We have also looked at winter sports. Skiing, ice skating, bobsleigh and kurling. The children have then made themselves into a skier, cutting their body and face out and adding ski poles skis. They look great.

Next week is a busy one for us. On Wednesday, the BBC are coming in to film for their documentary. Class 2 will mainly be filmed, there is a consent letter in your child’s bag. Please return this asap. 
Wednesday is class 2’s stay and play at 2.30 for surnames A-K and Class 1’s is on Thursday at 2.30 surnames A-K. We hope you can make it. 

Just a reminder, please ensure your child isn’t wearing earring on their PE day.

Many thanks,
EYFS team. 

